MILITARY AFFAIRS
COMMITTEE

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, D. C.

February 6, 1939.

Mr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawerence, Kansas.

My dear friend:

Your letter of February 4 has arrived and I am certainly pleased to hear from you. I didnt know about Dick's crack-up but I am glad to know that the other brothers are doing well.

Dont be too hard on Missouri's teams as we can stand a few pegs in the Win Column once in a while.

This isnt a bad life here in Washington. I am just beginning my second term in Congress. I am a member of the Military Affairs Committee and with all these war scares we are kept quite busy, trying to keep from spending all the money in existance on War equipment.

If any of your teams get up this way let me know so I can take a look at them and let you know if you have anything.

With kindest personal regards, I remain,

Very sincerely,

C. Arthur Anderson